
 

Sports Day News 
The Reception children had a wonderful time this morning taking part in Sports Day! They 

showed wonderful positive attitudes, determination and perseverance. They worked 

beautifully in their teams and completed sack races, water races, obstacle courses, 

hop/skip/jump races and the crowd favourite - 'jelly-on-a-plate race'! It was fantastic to 

see the parent and teacher races too (very competitive!). At the end of the races, they 

relaxed with a well-earned lolly ice!  
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Leaving with Style 
 

Accomplished, professional Poet Matt Abbott 
gave all chapter 6 students a masterclass in 
writing performance poetry this week, with each 
form creating wonderful poems to celebrate their 
journey through school. Matt taught students a 
myriad of stylistic features, including 
onomatopoeia, alliteration, similes, repetition, 
metaphors, personification, rhyming patterns and 
rhythm control. The students created individual 
poems, then combined some of their favourite 
ideas to create class poems.  Here are two of 
their creations… 
  
We've grown from tadpoles to frogs. 
From tiny seeds to Oak trees. 
From a brick that's built a mansion. 
From the bench to the Ballon d'Or. 
  
Veggie curry bubbles over burnt wood at 
Lakeside. 
Stones skim on the water: step-by-step, just like 
us. 
Girls giggle at swimming. Boys shout "Tig!" in the 
playground. 
A school. A marathon. A family. 
  
Laughing and sliding. Bowling, and batting, and 
cheering. 
Sketching and solving. Sighing, creating, and 
dreaming. 
  
Discovering and diving into Year 7 and beyond. 
From archeology to the Olympics, we're blessed 
with our Y6 bond. 
We've all grown together. 
One summer, and then...forever. 
  
 
 
From a single note to a symphony. 
From a raindrop to an ocean. 
From a planet to a universe. 
From an idea to an invention. 
  
We've seen smiles on friends' faces. 
Felt modelling clay in our fingers. 
We've turned Wet Play into Dungeons & 
Dragons. 
Filled lungs with fresh air at Lakeside. 
  
 
 

 
Sniggering and shining. Yapping and creating. 
Calculating and achieving. Bombastic and 
determined. 
  
We are chics flying from the nest. 
Snails with brand-new shells. 
At the bridge to our teenage years, 
we're ready to cast our spells. 
Our bodies glow with knowledge. Our brains 
dance and jive. 
Today: 6Q. 
Tomorrow: the rest of our lives... 
 

 

 

 

 

A couple of Prep School children, last 

Friday had the incredible opportunity to 

have a demonstration of the Chapel organ 

and they even had a chance to play it! The 

children enjoyed learning how it all works, 

discovering and hearing the wide variety of 

sounds and colours by literally pulling out 

all of the stops!     

 Could these Prep School children be 

potential future organists? 

Watch this space! 

 

 ! 



 

Year 3 Cake Sale 

 

Chapter 3 have raised an amazing £554.81   

for Centerpoint this week. Lots of cakes 

and biscuits were brought in and all looked 

very tasty. Thank you to everyone in 

Chapter 3 for bringing in so many tasty 

delights and to everyone who bought a 

cake or two or three! 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5 News 

On Wednesday of this week, the children in 

Chapter 5 organised an artisan-style market to 

raise money for Alder Hey Children's Charity. A 

huge thank you to all of the parents and carers 

who supported with this, helping their children to 

make cakes, cookies, bracelets, bookmarks, 

origami and so much more! We raised an 

impressive £587.60 for our charity thanks to 

everybody's generous donations! A huge well 

done to the children who then followed this 

charity event 

with a 

fantastic LC+ 

Assembly too 

- they were 

all incredible 

and blew us 

away!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Our Year 6 mixed netball team competed 

in the city finals this week. They won six 

out of their seven matches and scored a 

total of 43 goals- only conceding 5! 

It was a brilliant tournament with 

fantastic teamwork. Well done to Wolf B 

and Gabrielle O who played incredibly well 

through the whole morning. Another 

special mention to Jonah F who was 

awarded the Star Performer award! We 

came second in the city and brought silver 

medals home! Well done team! 

 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 
  
We are sending a final reminder that the prep class 
group photographs taken in May are still online and 
available to order with delivery direct to your home 
address. 
  
Please use the following link, and your email address 
when prompted, to view and order on the Gillman & 
Soame website: 
  
https://www.gillmanandsoame.co.uk/?cardRef=GC44
75&cardPass=449393&loginType=editOrder 
  
If you have any queries, please contact Gillman & 
Soame directly at enquiries@gillmanandsoame.co.uk. 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer Term – key dates 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Date Event 

Tues 1st July  Springtime Soiree 

 

Weds 2nd July  

 

Year 7 induction day  

Thurs 3rd July (pm) 

 

 

Primary Speech Day 

1.30pm 

Mon 7th July (pm) Year 2 Leavers 

Performance  

1.30pm 

 

Thursday 10th July – 

Evening  

 

Arts Celebration at 

the  Palm House 

Friday 11th July  Year 6 Leavers 

service  

10.30am  

 

Fri 11th July End of term 12.00 

 

https://www.gillmanandsoame.co.uk/?cardRef=GC4475&cardPass=449393&loginType=editOrder
https://www.gillmanandsoame.co.uk/?cardRef=GC4475&cardPass=449393&loginType=editOrder
mailto:enquiries@gillmanandsoame.co.uk


 
 

 

Headteacher’s 

Award 
 

Well done to the following pupils who were 

given Headteacher’s Award certificates 

this week. 

 
Wadaan G, Max A, Ella W-B, James W, 

Jude N, Lincoln A, Maysoun Q, Sultan Al-

M. Haider H, Kristian G, Dylan R, James R, 

Tobias T, Anaya S, Patrick C, Zain H-W, 

Francesca T, Lawrence W, Safa K, 

Charlotte H, Mersana P, Sid R, Maya C, 

Stanley H, Isabelle R, Adam A, Max E, 

Aimee L, Sanit V, James S, Nathaniel M, 

Ayat J 

 

 

 

Attendance for week commencing 

23rd June 2025  
 

Reception 97.0 %    😊 

Year 1 96.8 % 

Year 2 98.2 %    😊 

Year 3 99.4 %    😊 

Year 4 98.1 %     😊 

Year 5 96.5 % 

Year 6 98.0 %     😊 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs Pease 

Head of Primary 

 
 
 
 
 
 

SUMMERTIME SOIREE - 

TUESDAY 1ST JULY 2025 
 

Tickets go on sale for this years' annual 

Music Concert - Summertime Soiree in 

Mossley Hill Church. 

 

This is the big music concert of the year 

featuring musicians from Ch 2 to 13 - 

celebrating all our talent as a College. 

 

This year the Primary Phase is featuring 

Preplings, The Box of Frogs and Soloists 

from across the year groups. 

 

Tickets go live from 6pm. 

Click on the link below to join us! 

 

https://www.trybooking.com/uk/EYNZ 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Arts Celebration Evening 

 
'We are delighted to inform you about our 

upcoming Arts Celebration Evening, an 

event that will showcase the incredible 

talents of our students in the fields of 

music, drama, dance, and visual arts. This 

special evening is scheduled to take place 

on Thursday 10th July at 6pm at The Palm 

House, Sefton Park. 

Tickets will be on sale from Friday 

13th June via the following link; 

https://www.trybooking.com/uk/EYAJ 

 

Warm regards 

The Expressive Arts Department 
 

https://www.trybooking.com/uk/EYNZ
https://www.trybooking.com/uk/EYAJ


 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

Date: 24th & 25th July 2025 

Time: 9.30am – 12 noon 

Venue: Virtual Zoom 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

If you have early concerns about social communication and interaction or your child is awaiting 

assessment from the ASD pathway, we would like to offer you the opportunity to attend the 

above workshop on Social Communication and Social Behaviour (Both session dates need to be 

attended). 

If you wish to attend, please contact the team on the email below. Email: 

asdtrainingteam@liverpool.gov.uk 

If your child has received an ASD diagnosis, can you please let us know as this is a pre 

diagnosis workshop. 

If the above dates for the workshop are not suitable, please view the Liverpool Local offer Page 

/ Liverpool ASD training team for future training and workshops. Liverpool ASD Training 

Team | Liverpool Family Information & SEND Directory 

We look forward to meeting you. 

Yours sincerely 

ASD Training Team 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Date: 21st, 22nd, 23rd July 2025 

Time: 9.30am till 12 noon 

Venue: Virtual Zoom sessions. 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

We would like to offer you the opportunity to attend a course on Autistic Spectrum Disorder 

(Your child must have an ASD diagnosis) The course will allow you to build your knowledge 

on autism and meet / share information with other parents. 

(All three sessions need to be attended to complete the course). 

If you wish to attend, please contact the team on the email below. Email: 

asdtrainingteam@liverpool.gov.uk 

If the above dates for the workshop are not suitable, please view the Liverpool Local offer Page 

/ Liverpool ASD training team for future training and workshops. 

Liverpool ASD Training Team | Liverpool Family Information & SEND Directory 

We look forward to meeting you. 

Yours sincerely 

ASD Training Team 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


